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Then Peter said to Jesus in reply, “Rabbi, it is good that we are here! Let us 
make three tents: one for you, one for Moses, and one for Elijah.” He hardly 

knew what to say, they were so terrified. Then a cloud came, casting a 
shadow over them; from the cloud came a voice, “This is my beloved Son. 

Listen to him.” Mark 9:5–7 
Just prior to the Transfiguration, Jesus began to reveal to His disciples that He 
would suffer greatly, be rejected by the elders, be killed and then rise on the 
third day. This caused much fear for the disciples as they grappled with this 
unsettling revelation from our Lord. And even though Jesus remained firm with 
them and even rebuked Peter for his fear, Jesus also gave three of His disciples 
a very precious gift. After much traveling, preaching, miracle working and 
private conversations about His passion with the Twelve, Jesus invited Peter, 
James and John to go with Him up a high mountain to pray. These disciples 
most likely had no idea what they would soon encounter. As they made the 
difficult and arduous journey, their minds must have been pondering not only 
the mighty deeds done by Jesus in the previous months but also His words 
about the suffering to come. As they struggled with this, much to their 
amazement, Jesus “was transfigured before them, and his clothes became 
dazzling white.” Suddenly Moses and Elijah appeared before them, 
representing the Law and the prophets. These two Old Testament figures 
appeared as a way of saying to these disciples that everything that Jesus was 
telling them was to take place to fulfill all that had been foretold about Him 
from of old. Perhaps Jesus thought that if His disciples would not fully listen to 
Him, then seeing Moses and Elijah would help. But Jesus went even further. 
The Voice of the Father Himself thundered and said, “This is my beloved Son. 
Listen to him.” Thus, if these disciples would not ultimately listen to Jesus 
alone, or if even Moses and Elijah failed to convince them, then the last hope 
was the Father Himself. And Jesus delivered such a grace. The Transfiguration 
was a true mercy. These disciples had never seen anything like it before. But it 
was most likely this act of mercy that ultimately helped them to accept the 
hard truth that Jesus was trying to teach them about His coming suffering and 
death. If the Father in Heaven Personally gave witness to Jesus, then everything 
that Jesus had said was trustworthy. As we read through the Gospels and the 
many teachings God has given us through the Church, think about whether 
there are some teachings with which you struggle? Or in your own life, on a 
personal level, are there some things you know God wants of you but you find 
it difficult to accept? When confusion sets in, that means we are not listening, 
are not fully hearing what God is saying to us or are not understanding. And 
though we will not see the Transfigured Lord with our eyes and hear the Voice 
of the Father with our ears as these three disciples did, we must choose to 
believe all that God has said as if it were the Transfigured Lord, with Moses and 
Elijah, and the Father Himself speaking clearly and directly to us. “This is my 
beloved Son. Listen to him.” Those words were not only spoken for the good of 
the disciples, they are also spoken to us. Reflect, today, upon this powerful 
experience given to these disciples by our Lord. Try to place yourself in the 



scene so as to witness Jesus transfigured in the most glorious way, with Moses 
and Elijah and with the thundering Voice of the Father. Allow the Father to 
speak also to you, telling you that all He has spoken through the Scriptures, the 
Church and within your own conscience is true. Allow this revelation to 
convince you on the deepest level to acknowledge not only the divinity of Jesus 
but also to “Listen to Him” in every way. 
My transfigured Lord, You are glorious beyond imagination, and You revealed a 
small glimpse of this glory to Your disciples to help them trust You more fully. 
May I also trust in You more completely, knowing that all You have spoken to 
me is true. Please remove any doubt and fear in my life so that nothing keeps 
me from embracing Your holy will. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
 
 
 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

September 14, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm -In our Creed, we pray, "I 
believe...all things visible and invisible." We are taught in the catechism of 
“the existence of the spiritual, non-corporeal beings.” Spend this retreat 
day to learn more about the angels among us and their presence in our 
lives. The retreat at Cedarbrake cost $45. 
 

September 28, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm As part of the U.S. Bishop’s 
Eucharist Revival, Cedarbrake is offering a day retreat on “The Gift of the 
Holy Eucharist” at St. Thomas More in Austin. Fr. Harry Dean will share 
insights from some saints on the Eucharist and Brian Egan will speak about 
scripture passages that teach us about Our Lord who is truly present in the 
Holy Eucharist. The retreat, which includes mass and lunch, cost $45.  

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet   Valerie Laubach 

Stanley Marek 

 

St. John’s Offering 

July 30, 2023   

    Regular Offering: $1,459   Building Fund: $100 

   

 



Announcements 
 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 
 

Father Cyril would like to celebrate all marriages in our parish in an upcoming 
Mass.   If you are a married couple, please enter your names, marriage date, 
and number of years married on the clipboard in the foyer. 
 

August 9, 2023, 10 am – 1:30 pm – All ladies of the parish are invited to attend 
the next Waco Deanery meeting of the Diocesan Council of Catholic Women.  
The meeting will be held at St. Jerome Catholic Church, 9820 Chapel Road, 
Waco.  Lunch will be provided with donations accepted.  Meeting, brief 
program, meal and door prizes. Call/text Bernice Helpert @ 254-723-6521 or 
email bbhelpert@gmail.com for more info. 
 

August 13, 2023 – Blessing of the Backpacks will take place during Mass. All 
students are encouraged to bring their backpacks to church. 
 

August 16, 2023, 6:00 pm – 34th Annual Rural Life Celebration in honor of 
farmers and ranchers throughout the Austin Diocese.  Please join us for Mass 
with the Most Reverend Bishop Joe Vasquez at St. Mary’s Church of the 
Assumption, 301 S. Harrison Street, West, TX.  
 

August 20, 2023 – With the extreme heat this summer, we will have our 
Church Picnic TO GO immediately after Mass. Hotdogs, burgers, chips and all 
the fixings on a plate ready to take home and enjoy inside. 
 

October 28, 2023, 10:00 am - 6:00 pm - St. John's will hold its first Fall Festival! 
Activities will include silent auction, games, food booths, photo area, music and 
fun, fun, fun!  If you would like to be a part of planning this event, please see 
Faye Stewart. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
saintjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on 
Thursday to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


